# The Campsbourne Weekly Campsbourne School's Weekly Newsletter

www.campsbourne.haringey.sch.uk head@campsbourne.haringey.sch.uk

Dear Parent / Carers,

# **Open Mornings**

It's been a while but we will be able to reintroduce our open mornings where parents have the opportunity to see your child's classroom and to sit down with them and look at their learning and celebrate their achievements. These are informal occasions and in the autumn term will be on the following Friday mornings between 9.00 - 10.00am.

Open Mornings (Y1)
 Open Mornings (Y4, Y5 and Y6)
 Open Mornings (Y2 and Y3)
 Friday 8<sup>th</sup> October
 Friday 15<sup>th</sup> October
 Friday 22<sup>nd</sup> October

#### **Harvest Festival**

Next Wednesday we will be celebrating our Harvest Assembly. Fr Bruce from Hornsey Parish Church will be joining us to talk to the children about this special festival and why it is important to Christians. We are appealing to you to donate items which we will send on to the Hornsey Food Bank <a href="https://hornseyfoodbank.com/">https://hornseyfoodbank.com/</a> They need food items (Non-perishable), personal care products, toiletries, cleaning supplies, nappies, baby wipes and sanitary products. Children will be able to bring their donations in

#### **Campsbourne School Street**

Our School Street **consultation closes on 26**<sup>th</sup> **October!** Please take the opportunity to feedback on the School Street by completing this survey. We want to hear from the whole school community, whether positive or negative, to help shape the future of the scheme. After the trial, the council will make the decision based on your feedback whether to keep the School Street in place, amend, or remove it. <a href="https://forms.office.com/r/w29d06dn9C">https://forms.office.com/r/w29d06dn9C</a> The survey should only take 2-4 minutes to complete.

#### **Free EP Consultation**

Are you worried about your child's development, learning, emotional well-being or behaviour? Then book a free 40 minute session with an educational psychologist from Haringey Educational Psychology Service who can talk through your concerns with you, help you make a plan of action and signpost you to sources of help and support. Please see the attachment with this newsletter for further details.

## **HSA AGM Friday 1st October 9am**

On Friday 1<sup>st</sup> October at 9am we are meeting IN PERSON (!!!) in the dinner hut. Come and meet your HSA (Home School Association) committee, go through some admin (very quickly) and then have a chat about fund raising and events - we'd really like your feedback and ideas.

#### **HSA September Social and New Parent Welcome**

To celebrate all being able to get back together for the first time in a long time, please come and join us on **Saturday the 18th September in Ally Pally** (the field opposite Newlands Road). Bring a picnic, or even just yourselves and say hello to your fellow Campsbourners. We'll be there from 11.30am. If anyone would like to volunteer to run some games - that would be great! Contact Sarah Sharpe via Classlist or Elena on <a href="mailto:hssacampsbourne@gmail.com">hssacampsbourne@gmail.com</a>.

# Secondary Transfer Meeting on Wednesday 29th September at 5pm

If the prospect of choosing a secondary school appears daunting and you want to get answers to questions about the process then please join us on Wednesday 29<sup>th</sup> at 5pm when we will be hosting a secondary transfer meeting for all year 6 parents. We also hope that a number of local secondary schools will send representatives to talk to you about their schools and answer any questions which you may have.

## **After School Club**

Due to building works taking place after school we have to move the after school club from the infant building to the dining hall. This means all pickups will take place from the main entrance on Nightingale Lane.

#### **Packed Lunch Workshop**

Do you struggle with ideas for packed lunches? Come along to our Packed Lunch Workshop on Thursday 14th October at 9.15-10.45am delivered by Bread n Butter CIC. This information packed workshop will give you ideas and inspiration on different healthy foods to include in your child's lunchbox and you'll also get to take part in making some healthy snacks. Every parent will receive an information sheet with recipes for you to try at home. You can find out more about Bread n Butter CIC and the work they do through their website www.breadnbutter.org.uk.

We only have 20 spaces available so if you would like to reserve a place please contact the school office <a href="mailto:admin@campsbourne.haringey.sch.uk">admin@campsbourne.haringey.sch.uk</a>

#### **Online Safety Advice for Parents**

Thinkuknow is an education programme from the National Crime Agency's CEOP Command. Since 2006, Thinkuknow has been keeping children and young people safe by providing education about sexual abuse and sexual exploitation. Thinkuknow is unique. It is underpinned by the latest intelligence about child sex offending from CEOP Command. Thinkuknow aims to ensure that everyone has access to this practical information — children, young people, their parents and carers and the professionals who work with them. You can access the website using the following link. <a href="https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/">https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/</a>

# Term Dates for 2021/2022

Due to the Queen's Platinum Jubilee, which falls during the summer half term, schools have an additional day off. To ensure consistency across all Haringey schools this additional day has been put at the end summer term which now ends on **Thursday 21 July 2022** and not Friday 22 July 2022, as previously stated.

I hope you all have a lovely weekend.

Jonathan Smith Headteacher